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Three OCLC video tapes made
at Kent State University will GREEN
be shown at:2:00 p.m. Tuesday,
May 13, and Wednesday, May 14, REA?
;gdizgigﬁm?dugigggntggggd;ggw | UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES
the OCLC terminals in opera- NEWSLETTER 5/8/75

tion and give some basic in-
struction on their use. Since our own termlnal<w111 be here very
soon, the entire library staff is urged to see the tapes on either
Tuesday or Wednesday afternoon.

AAUP REPORT

A,copy of the AAUP Faculty Salary and Merit Review Report for 1974-
1975; published by the UK chapter of AAUP,is available in the
Director's Office. The report covers only the full-time instructional
staff. However, some information on librarian's salaries is included.

APPOINTMENTS AMMOUNCED

The Director's Office is pleased to announce the‘appointments of
David Farrell and Rhoda Channing. David will fill the cataloging
position and Rhoda will continue as Business Librarian.

NEW PHONE NUMBERS

SOLINET Processing Unit has a new phone number. The number is
257-3901. The new Biological Sciences Library phone number is
253~5889

BINDERY

Bindery Preparations, under the direction of Ms. Jessie Adams, is
now a section of the Periodicals - CSR Unit. Jessie will continue
to interact directly with the units throughtout the library such as
she has in the past.

SPECIAL ASSIGNMENT

Effective July 1, 1975, Jean Graef will be designated a special
.mssistant tob Ruth Brown (Special Assistant to the Associate Director).
This will be temporary one-year assignment with the following primary
tasks:

Coordinate the application of the BATAB program to
non-book accounting.

Serve as a library liaison with the UK Computing Center.

Investigate the possibility of computer applications in
Circulation.




As many of you know, the NCR accounting machine in Acquisitions is
scheduled to be replaced in the coming fiscal year when Aéquisitions
changes to BATAB for book accounting. The NCRmachine is also pre-
sently utilized for the nen-book accounting which is done by Eva in
the Director's Office. Plans call for utilizing the BATAB program
to accommodate the Library's non-book accounting (funds for payroll,
gupplles, equirment, travel, photocopying, etc.). Jean will work
in her present office. Circulation will function in the future as
it presently does. Mary Elizabeth Verrill will continue to be in
charge of Circulation in Jean's absence. It may be possible to add
another staff member to circulation after July 1, and if this done,

any new position will be advertised as such and open to all gtaff
members.

WOMEN IN MANAGEMENT SEMINAR

Jennifer Coffman and Vivian Hall have been selected to attend the
Women in Management Seminar to be held May 27, 28 and 29 at
Jefferson Community College.

PERSONNEL NOTES

New Staff Members:
Ruby Lee, LTI, Interlibrary Loan
Kathy Allen, LTII, Cataloging

Terminztions:
Randy Fisher, N. M.
Alice Hughes, Circulation
Kevin Noland, Circulation
Sandy Martin, Engineering
Laura Sauer, Inter-Library Loan

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

Social Science Bibliographer, State University of New York at Albany.
Salary: $11,869-514,300

Science Librarian,Yale University, New Haven, Ct.
Salary: from $18,000

Director of Library Service, Indiana Univ. Purdue Univ. at Fort
Wayne

For further information see DBtty Green.




